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AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO
                                 WESTERN NEW YORK AREA LOCAL #183

                         REGULAR MEETING MINUTES for September 11, 2014  
     The meeting was called to order at 7:37 PM by President Lori Ennis. 
     The Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag was given and a moment of silence was observed in respect for the Men and Women who had fallen in service to our Country and in respect for the victims of the terrorist of September 11, 2001. 
                       ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS AND TRUSTEES PRESENT
                              PRESIDENT


LORI ENNIS


      SECRETARY                               BRIAN LEWIS
UNION TRUSTEE

BOB SCHUK
UNION TRUSTEE

COLLEEN GIORDANO

UNION TRUSTEE

KATHY KERN

UNION TRUSTEE

ANDY SCOFIELD

     Sister Mary Desmond was appointed as Sergeant-at-Arms by the President.
                                             COMMITTEE REPORTS
     The minutes of the previous meeting were placed in the binder for inspection by the members present at the meeting. The Grievance Report, the Article 12 Report, the Financial Report, and the minutes of the previous Executive Board meeting were placed in the same binder for inspection by the membership.       
                                  NEW AND CONTINUING BUSINESS
     The President announced that this was a nomination night.
     Brian Lewis resigned as Area Representative. Orchard Park was turned over to Area Representative Colleen Giordano.

     In Jamestown, the Steward was decertified and Replaced by Joyce Mosher. Some of the problems there included management performing Clerk work and PSEs working 50 hours or more with no grievances being filed.  

     There have been many reversions in our offices. It is important that we make certain to notify the President so that we can get these jobs filled.

          Across our area, too many of our members have been ignoring managers and carriers performing work that belongs to the crafts in our Union. A great deal of time and remedy have been lost as a result. Grievances along this line are now being filed in the Southern Tier.
     There is a major problem in Cuba. Labor Board Charges have been filed against the Postmaster for retaliating against an employee for filing grievances. The employee is out on sick leave because of the stress. We have been receiving a great deal of support from other employees in Cuba.
     Our National Union has been joining with other Unions to oppose Staples and plant consolidation. President Mark Dimondstein has been a real coalition builder. He has been able form alliances with the rest of labor to work toward common goals.
     There has been little or no action of CPUs. It is hoped that some effort will be made after the Staples situation has been dealt with.

      As of the date of the meeting there had been no resolution of the PostPlan issue and the 1.6 resolution had no yet resulted in any actual settlements. We asked that excessed employees be returned and that there be a cash settlement for the affected employees. The PO is stalling as usual.

     As we all know, the Union will be negotiating a new contract with the Postal Service next year. National is setting up a “rank and file” Committee to advise our negotiation team. Charlie Cash from Salt Lake City will be a member, giving us an ally there. It is possible that the Mailhandlers Union might join with us for negotiations.
     We sent four delegates to the National Convention this past summer and the general consensus was that it was poorly organized.  Our delegates felt that there was too much time allowed for guest speakers which took time away from necessary Union business. Many of the proposed amendments and bargaining recommendations were not well thought out and would have benefited from consideration in more experienced committees. The floor debates ran on entirely too long and should have been better managed by the Chair. The time allocated for the Convention expired with a great deal of unfinished business because there was little effort to move things along and stay on schedule.
     In our Local, we held a vote to raise the PSE dues from $13.41 to $15.50 per pay period.  The measure was passed unanimously and should take effect in about two pay periods.

     At this was the deadline for nominations for Officers and Trustees and no nominations had been received, the membership meeting had to propose nominations. 
The nominations were;

     President 

Lori Ennis

     Vice-President
Colleen Giordano

     Secretary

Brian Lewis

     Treasurer

Michelle Kwoka

     Trustee

Andy Scofield

     Trustee

Kathy Kern

     Trustee

Bob Shuck

     As there were no other nominations, these nominees were deemed elected to three-year terms from November 1, 2014 until October 31, 2017.

     Sisters Lori Ennis and Colleen Giordano will be attending the National Presidents Conference in October. Sister Ennis will then take some Annual Leave afterward and sister Giordano will assume the duties of President until she returns.

     There will be a New York State Conference in March or April, 2015.

     A National Presidents Conference will be held in Niagara Falls in 2016. We will need volunteers from our Local to help at this Conference.

     There are uniform items available at the Union Office for employees – especially for PSEs.    
      Brother Steve Truisi was the 50-50 Club winner 0f $21.00. Sister Shannon Bartick was the winner of the $50.00 Lowes-card door prize.         
                                                    ADJOURNMENT

     There being no further business to be conducted, the meeting was adjourned at 9:11 PM. The motion to adjourn was made by Sister Liz Kozina, seconded by Sister Sue Gregorie, and passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
Brian Lewis
Brian Lewis, Secretary
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